Alkham Drainage Work Progress Updates –April 2021
Latest work updates for submitted Alkham drainage fault reports to Kent Highways drainage department are as follows:

· 459824- Meggett Lane – water off Alkham Valley Road missing drain located adjacent to St Cedric due to road camber. Water flooding bottom of lane with no drainage grip in place to ditch. Job attended 27/10/21, but more work required to resolve problem.
· 484959- Short Lane -all drains cleared -some evidence of water backing up when Nailbourne was in full flood Jan/Feb.
· 480985-Green Wood Slip -blocked drain and gully – investigated and cleared. This area needs constant attention, especially when rainfall flows down from top of Slip. 


· Good news. Alkham VG sump and section of ditch alongside VH cleaned out on the 29th April 2021, and this area now falls under a perennial KCC maintenance schedule (see Dec 2020 report for details).

· The Nailbourne was in full spate during Jan/Feb and coupled with the high-water table raised concerns about groundwater flooding. A groundwater flood alert was issued by the Environment Agency in Feb 2021. Flooding occurred on low lying land east and west of the village before the water flowed into the Alkham Ditch. At the west end water flood the immediate gardens of local properties, and at the east end water levels rose to partially flood the road at the bottom of Short Lane. The overspill water at the bottom of Short Lane was in part due to the double culvert under the roadway becoming blocked. KCC drainage teams informed and attended.

· The double culvert underground pipes, linking the Garden Centre ditch to the ditch outside the entrance to the Meadows CV site, has been reported blocked or damaged with the water causing flooding on the entrance driveway to the CV site and in the surrounding area.

· Unfortunately, the elevated groundwater levels caused increased infiltration into surface and foul water sewers, causing them to overflow at several locations in the village. Emergency calls were made to Southern Water to attend and pump out, but it was not until the Environment Agency was contacted that remedial action was undertaken. The Environment Agency understand that this is a very distressing experience for the resident impacted and have said that they are working with Southern Water as a priority to ensure better future outcomes for the community and our local environment. Please report future overflowing sewers direct via their Incident Hotline 0800 80 70 60.
· I have been in touch with Emma Burdett, KCC Land Drainage Engineer, to seek improvement work to the land east of the Short Lane culvert headwalls. The work to clear out accumulated rubbish alongside the restricted bridleway to help increase the flow of water when the Nailbourne is in flood. Emma will be contacting the landowner in late Spring to seek permissions and a workable outcome.

· Regarding the reports received regarding flooding just past Everden Cottages and the AVR flood relief pipe by Newlyn’s (complete with photos) and forwarded to Ian Day, KCC Land Drainage Engineer, I am still awaiting further feedback.

· The newish sump work completed last year at Everden seems to be coping well. I have requested KCC drainage team for a copy of their maintenance schedule to help ensure the costly good work is not overlooked!

Martin Hibbert
Flood Warden
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